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Dear NAME

Notification of change to Furlough Worker Status 
Following on from the Associate communications last week, as you will be aware the world is going through an unprecedented epidemic with COVID19.  The Group has been forced to review the business strategy in order to operate in this environment to ensure its long-term viability.  The conclusion of the business viability review was that there was an immediate need to rationalise the cost base.  As part of this strategy the difficult decision had been made to reduce the number of Associates employed in the business.

As part of this review you have been identified as an Associate within a selection pool of whom one or more were at risk of redundancy as of Monday 23 March 2020.  At this point a consultation would have commence will all those in the pool and a selection criterion would have been applied.
Following the Government announcement on 20 March 2020 of the support that is being made available to businesses with the “Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme”, we have been able to review the options available with regards to the key business decisions we are making in relation to the Associates placed at risk of redundancy.

As a temporary measure and alternative to entering into a redundancy consultation process you can be allocated as a ‘furloughed worker’ and be off work and paid 80% of your wages.  The government has advised as follows:

SUPPORT FOR BUSINESS THROUGH THE CORONAVIRUS JOB RETENTION SCHEME

Under the Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme, all UK employers will be able to access support to continue paying part of their employees’ salary for those employees that would otherwise have been laid off during this crisis.

How to access the scheme

Employers will need to:

· designate affected employees as ‘furloughed workers,’ and notify your employees of this change 

· submit information to HMRC about the employees that have been furloughed and their earnings through a new online portal (HMRC will set out further details on the information required)

HMRC will reimburse 80% of furloughed workers wage costs, up to a cap of £2,500 per month. HMRC are working urgently to set up a system for reimbursement. Existing systems are not set up to facilitate payments to employers.

Therefore, as an alternative to redundancy at this stage you are offered the opportunity to change to a ‘furloughed worker’ status and receive 80% of your salary (capped at £2,500 per month), for the avoidance of doubt this will not be topped up by the Group.  This is a temporary measure and will be reviewed on a monthly basis as this will be ever changing with the guidance and requirements from the Government during this unprecedented time.

Please be reminded that this is a temporary measure and an alternative to considering redundancy and entering a consultation process at this stage. The risk of redundancy remains in place along with any other associate within the selection pool.  A criteria has been applied to the pool at this time to identify those offered furlough worker status which may include length of service, length of time in the role, quality and quantity of work; if the position changes you will be advised as such.  Being changed to a furlough worker is no indication of the outcome of any potential redundancy consultation process.
During a period of leave, under this status, you may be required to work in response to the everchanging business position, at this stage you would receive your normal pay for a day worked.  
Yours sincerely

Associate Confirmatory Statement

I confirm that I wish to be designated as a ‘furloughed worker’ rather than being made redundant and agree that my employment rights accrue up and to 23 March 2020 unless I am brought back into normal employment.  
………………………………………………….

Signed [NAME]
